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The O’Fallon Police Department is now accepting donations for the US Marine Corps 
Reserve Toys for Tots Program . In 2020 and 2021, we were given the Commander’s 
Award due to all the support from the community. If you would like to donate a new 
and unwrapped toy, please bring it to the O’Fallon Police Department main lobby 
before December 10, 2022. Donation boxes are located by the records window. 

If you would like to donate large items or have any questions, please contact 
Detective Adam Krack at 618-624-9595 or akrack@ofallon.org

https://www.toysfortots.org/
mailto:akrack@ofallon.org


On November 21 we recognized two of our police officers at the City Council meeting. 

Officers Ben Sosa and Parrish Brito both received lifesaving awards for efforts on a medical 
call on June 25th.

On that date, Officer Sosa arrived on scene of a subject experiencing a life-threatening 

medical emergency. Prior to EMS arrival, Officer Sosa, with the assistance of Officer Brito, 

began performing CPR on the patient who was not conscious and not breathing. CPR 

continued until EMS arrived and took over care of the patient. After about six minutes of 

CPR, the patient began breathing and sat up. The patient suffered from a medical 

condition which the EMS Supervisor said would have been fatal without the quick work of 
Officer Sosa and Officer Brito performing CPR.

Great work Officers Sosa and Brito! The patient’s family is undoubtedly thankful for your 
actions this holiday season.





SWIC Honors O'Fallon EMS Employees

This past month, the SWIC Paramedic program graduated 
several classes. Due to COVID-19 restrictions two past classes 
graduated with this year's students. From O'Fallon, full time 
paramedics Ryan Hodge and Patty Hefner (class of 2020) walked in 
commencement. Part-time EMT-B Eric Dickson graduated in the 
current class. Eric was a student of paramedic Ryan Young as well 
as an employee. Because of the long delay in graduation, Patty was 
also briefly an FTO for Eric. OEMS wants to congratulate all current 
and past graduates!

Left: Ryan and Eric pose after the ceremony

Center: Graduates Eric Dickson and Patty Hefner 

Right: Eric Dickson shows off his certificate of achievement



Slips, Trips, and Falls this Winter

With winter weather and changing conditions. O’Fallon-Shiloh 
EMS wants to remind everyone to be careful when walking outdoors. 
Slips, trips, and falls increase dramatically when ice and snow become a 
factor.

OSHA advises that in the workplace, we should wear appropriate shoes, 
have adequate lighting, and promptly clean all spills that could result in 
injury. 

Give yourself a few extra minutes to get anywhere when external 
conditions are less than ideal. Injuries from falls can range from minor 
bumps and bruises to serious fractures with long recovery times.

If you come across someone that has fallen outside the best course of 
action is to call for emergency services. While waiting it is best to avoid 
moving the person and to try to keep them as warm as possible until 
emergency services can arrive. Stay warm!
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